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06/06/2024  16:00:272024/0452/P OBJ V Howell Please do not approve this application for a Basement Excavation. Camden should not allow them anywhere 

in the borough. Many residents are concerned by the ground movement in Parliament Hill. You only have to 

walk down the road to see the number of collapsing front garden walls, and indeed, the front steps/walls of 

numbers 24, 26, 27 and 29 have had to be rebuilt very recently.

I am deeply troubled by the potential 14 months of disruption these building works will bring. Residents have 

been subjected to years of suffering with the recent extensive building projects at 15a, 17, 21 and 29 in the 

past few years, exacerbated by works by G Network and other utility companies.

There is no need for a swimming pool in a home. There are great pools at Swiss Cottage and Kentish Town, 

not to mention the wonderful Lido and Ponds on the Heath. Residents should be encouraged to use these and 

be part of our community.

Liaison with neighbours is an essential element of good ‘BPM’. I worry that there won’t be any of this…
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